
To:  Rotary District 5340 
Date: February 22, 2021 
Re: KIDS KINGDOM DISTRICT GRANT 
Letter of Explanation 
 
 
Dear District 5340 Grant Committee: 

 Included in the documents for Grant No. P-3467 is a letter from Kids Kingdom itemizing all 
donations from the Rancho Santa Fe Rotary Foundation for 2020.  Listed among them is our grant 
amount of $3500 and the Rotary International matching grant for $3500.  When we originally applied for 
the grant, we pledged $8000 and were going to raise the additional $1000 from our members.  
However, one of our members was able to secure an additional $5000 donation to help complete the 
kitchen remodel and also allow for renovation of the dining room.  Therefore, the amount granted 
directly from Rotary totaled $7000, not $8000.  I reached out to Marta earlier in the process and 
explained this difference.  By this letter, I wanted to note it in the final accounting for this project. 

Kids Kingdom is so happy and with their new kitchen (and dining room.)  It is now a safe, healthy 
beautiful place for them to enjoy.  Thank you so much for your assistance in this. 

 

Regards, 

Judy Rowles  
Grants Committee Chair 
Rancho Santa Fe Rotary    


